

David P. Jetmore 70 Velgouse Road Oakdale, CT 06370

Mayor Joseph Jaskiewicz, Town of Montville 310 Norwich-New London Tpke. Uncasville, CT 06382-2599

May 13, 2010

Re: Police Officer Applicant Oral Board Examination

Dear Mayor Jaskiewicz,

The oral board examination portion of the selection process for an entry level position as police officer, Town of Montville, was conducted on May 10, 11, and May 12, 2010. A total of fourteen applicants were interviewed using the protocol in place.

The Oral Board Panel consisted of Montville Lieutenant L. Bunnell, Resident State Trooper Sergeant M. Collins, Montville Detective T. Occhialini, Public Safety Commissioners G. Allyn, M. Butterworth, S. Loiler, and D. Jetmore. I, Commissoner Jetmore, also serverd as moderator. On May 11, 2010, Commissioner McNally did not take part in the interviews due to a Town of Montville work related emergency.

Interviews on May 10, 2010 began at 2:00 p.m., with five applicants being interviewed. The interview process concluded at approximately 4:25 p.m..

Interviews on May 11, 2010 began at 2:00 p.m., with four applicants being interviewed. The interview process concluded at approximately 4:10 p.m..

Interviews on May 12, 2010 began at 2:00 p.m., with five applicants being interviewed. The interview process concluded at approximately 5:10 p.m..

The members of the panel were in agreement; the top finishing six (6) applicants should be advanced to the next step in the selection process. Their names, addresses, and telephone numbers are provided in this letter. They are listed/ranked in their order of finish in the opinion of the serving members of this oral board.

1/ Robert D. Bedard, Jr., 22 Comstock Ave., Uncasville, CT 06382 (860) 848-9140

2/ Joseph P. Kondash, 49 Gutterman Rd., Uncasville, CT 06382 (860) 367-9281

3/ Philip J Liebig, 10 Bozrah Dr., Norwich, CT 06360 (860) 886-3009

4/ Mark D. Bychowsky, 12 Hazelwood Dr., Baltic, CT 06330 (860) 822-8786

5/ Patrick Serafino, 5 Myrock Ave., Waterford, CT 06385 (860) 701-0870

6/ Michael A. Reed, 4 Squire Lane, Branford, CT 06405 (203) 488-3530

This is a record of what transpired at the oral board examination. After reading,I would ask that a copy of this letter be forwarded to the Town Clerk by your office for recording. I will provide each member of the oral board with a copy of this letter for their records.

David P. Jermore

Chairman, Public Safety Commission